CALIFORNIA LAND SURVEYOR'S ASSOCIATION CENTRAL COAST CHAPTER MINUTES - JANUARY 1994 MEETING

Meeting was held January 20, 1994 at Dorns in Morro Bay, CA., 17 people attending.

New Chapter President, Bob Reese, opens meeting. President's report calls for committee level action.

No report from Vice President

Treasurer's report: General Fund \$2452.96 Education Fund \$ 967.95

Legal Fund \$-109.68 (owed to gen. fund)

COMMITTEE REPORTS:

Membership Committee: Mike Stanton reports 15 members for 1994.

Education Committee: Tom Mastin announced that dates for the LS/LSIT review course will be announced at the February meeting.

Professional Liaison Committee: Joe Morris reports the committee will schedule a meeting to discuss response from Francis M. Cooney, County Clerk-Recorder regarding the CLSA letter on Cross-referencing Recorded documents. The letter regarding Lot line adjustments in Atascadero is coming soon.

Publications Committee: Linda Richardson reports Parallax made a \$29.00 profit in 1993.

Advertising Committee: Tom Mastin announced that Linda Richardson was doing a "great job". An article will appear in Parallax requesting payment for advertising.

Finance Committee: The Chapter decided that this committee's report will be combined with the Treasurer's report in the future.

Trig Star Committee: Leonard Lenger announced that SLOHS was given test and that there was a winner on alternate solution. Other schools will we participating this spring.

AD HOC COMMITTEE REPORTS:

city of SLO Blue Border Committee: Joe Morris is working on letter
to Howard Berlew.

City of Atascadero Ordinance Committee: Joe Morris and Tom Vaughan report that a letter regarding Lot line Adjustments is coming before the February meeting.

Old Business: none

CLSA Minutes 1-20-94 Page 2

New business: North Coast Engineering recently suffered theft of survey equipment. Susan Jensen needs donations for auction.

Announcements: Board meeting location discussed. The County Environmental Coordinators office is considering conditions on Lot Line Adjustments in violation of SMA. A response from Planning Department is coming soon.

Tom Vaughan volunteered for liaison with Legislative committee at state level. Bob Reese is looking for volunteers for Nipomo Mesa Committee.

A film was shown on the 1923 Birds Eye Expedition, a survey of the Grand Canyon.

Meeting ended